
ARKANSAS COUNTY TREASURERS ASSOCIATION


ASSOCIATION MEETING


AUGUST 9, 2006

The Association  meeting, held in Springdale, was called to order by President, Jim Arnold.  The minutes of the last meeting, prepared by Association Secretary Becky Gattas,  were disbursed to the full body and after a motion and second was duly made, the motion passed unanimously.

The financial report, prepared by Jo West Taylor - Association Treasurer,  was also disbursed to the full body for review.

Randy Lamp, owner of Apprentice IS LLC and co-sponsor of the ACTA scholarship awards, was present to assist the Association President present the Scholarships.  Recipients of a $500 ACTA scholarship for the 2006-2007 school year are:  Amber Young, Sandra Fay Anthony, and Steven Grant.

A motion was duly made, seconded and passed with a vote of 30 yeas and -0- no’s to change the Association Constitution and By-laws as previously made available to the full body 30 days prior to the meeting.

A motion was duly made and seconded that the newly elected Legislative Liaison and the AAC at-large board member be one and the same. After some discussion, it was decided that these two positions may not necessarily be one and the same in the future, the motion was approved with a vote of 30 yeas and- 0- nos.  

Jim Arnold suggested to the group that ACTA have a second legislative liaison.  A motion was duly made and seconded.  After some discussion, the motion passed unanimously with a vote of 30 and -0-.

Jim Arnold then asked for nominations/volunteers  from the floor for someone to fill this position.   There being no nominations, Jim asked the full body to approve his appointment of Roger Haney to this position.  Motion passed unanimously.

Election of ACTA officers was conducted by Waylon Heathscott.  Nominations for 2007-2008 term were:

President




Jim Arnold

Vice President



Judy Burnett

Secretary




Rebecca Gattas

Treasurer




Jo West Taylor

AAC Board member/Legislative Liaison 
Roger Haney

2nd Legislative Liaison/Legislative Comm. 
Liz Rinchuso 

Legislative Committee Member

Judy Beth Hutcherson

There being no other nominations, the above noted persons where elected by acclamation.

Discussion ensued on the subject of taking an Association business vote on Treasnet because some are unable to attend the August AAC Conference and thereby miss the ACTA business meeting and election of officers.  A motion was duly made and seconded that the ACTA move their annual meeting to June by amending the By-Laws and Constitution.  The President stated that he would discuss the matter with AAC attorney Jonathan Greer.

The President informed the group that the next meeting will be held in October in Fort Smith and Alvin will have about a 15 minute slide show of previous meetings.  He also informed the group about breaking up into groups by county classification during the continuing ed meetings.  He then asked anyone interested in volunteering for a committee to complete the bottom portion of the agenda and submit it to him.

The meeting was declared in recess until October.  Respectfully Submitted, Becky Gattas, Secretary

